Minutes:  CAC Meeting, February 10, 2014

North Mason Regional Fire Authority, Collins lake Fire Station

Welcome

Today’s Agenda (see Attached)

Recap of history and purpose of Citizen’s Advisory Committee CAC

Topics:

Collins Lake Fire Station:  There was discussion of the benefits of staffing the Collins Lake Fire Station 24/7 by EMTs and some paramedics.  We are working on tracking the number of calls coming in from the Tahuya Peninsula.  The station can be used as a shelter during storms and natural disasters, as can the Port of Dewatto.

Administrative Report:  

CRT:  Community Response Teams are now being trained.  They are neighbors from Tahuya and other areas who can get to a neighbor’s home and assist until the second wave of emergency help arrives.  They receive 50 hours of initial training and then can elect to go on further in First Aid or EMT training.  A CRT graduation celebration and Open House is planned for March 1st, 11:00-1:00 and will include a ceremony and BBQ at the Collins Lake Station.

Firefighter Nick Bowman has found plenty to do using his mechanical skills and being a friendly presence at Station 81 in Tahuya to answer questions.

The lights on the front of the station 81 have been fixed and we are in the process of doing inventory of the equipment.

There was discussion of the need to surplus two ambulances that have served their useful vehicle life and are costing the RFA in insurance and maintenance.  This will be discussed further because the issue was raised of the need for a vehicle with medical supplies to serve the Belfair View Estates and surrounding area.

The Survey and Rating Bureau:  As of July 1st, an adjusted rating will go in for areas of the former District 8—a blanket rating of 7, which is a significant improvement.  This is due to having more volunteers, Nick Bowman’s presence at Station 81, Jeromy Hicks’ work as a Fire inspector, and the staffing of the Hurd Rd Station.  As of July 1, 2014, the revised rating may lower the cost of home insurance for many residents in the area.

Potential Topics for Future Discussion:
Those attending the meeting were invited to identify topics of interest or concern that they might like to discuss or have brought to the attention of RFA commissioners in the future.  (Topics identified in the meeting and sent later via email are listed on the attached document.)

Attendees agreed to continue the practice of meeting on the second Monday, every other month.  The next meeting is April 14, 2014, 5:00 pm at the Collins Lake Station.

Brooke Quigley

